


[bookmark: _Hlk119907185]CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 21st March 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at Cam Vale Community Hall, Wildewood Rise, Longburton

Present: 
Cllrs S Kell (Chairman), J Duguid (JD – Vice Chairman), S Coombs (SC), R Foreman (RF), P Jesty (PJ), D MacDonald (DMc), N Williams (NW)  six members of the public, David Green, the Clerk. Unitary Cllr M. Penfold, CVCH Committee member, T Gilchrist

Apologies for absence

Cllr Lane

2.       Declaration of Interest & Requests for Dispensation

None

3.      Minutes approval 

The minutes of the meeting 18th January 2024 were approved. Proposed SC, 2nd JD

4.       Matters arising from the minutes not covered by agenda items below

Telephone Box

The Chairman confirmed that the new telephone box had now been installed and looks very good indeed. The Chairman on behalf of the Council thanked Cllr Coombs for all his assistance with the installation, which is virtually complete, the original display item, including the village map have been retained and will be put back into place. SC noted comments on Facebook concerning the door opening but the Council is satisfied that the new configuration is an improvement 
         
5.     Public session 

A resident questioned the controlled access to the new noticeboard. NW explained that this was necessary to avoid unwanted material being displayed but arrangements for access will be kept under review. Another resident also asked a question concerning the procedure for posting notices and assessment. This will be explained after the Noticeboard has been installed

Following a question the Clerk confirmed that the amended banking approval arrangements would be noted in updated Standing Orders to be approved at the May 2024 meeting. It was confirmed that these arrangements are in line with best practice. 

A resident, whilst noting the efforts of Speed Watch Teams, noted the apparent lack of any legal enforcement of speed limits generally and raised the prospect of introducing average speed cameras. This will be referred to the Community Highways Officer. 

The same resident raised the issue of the inadequacy of local bus services, particularly at week-ends, although noted the efforts of Cllr Ray Bryant. 

The same resident raised an issue relating to behaviour in the village. Having listened to the point, the Chairman advised that the subject was not a matter for the CVPC to consider.  

Cllr Mary Penfold noted:

· that there had been several recent landslips due to the weather

· additional funding had been made available for road repairs and a re-surfacing programme was on going 

Cllr Kell, on behalf of the Parish Council thanked Cllr Penfold, who is retiring, for all her support and advice over many years. 

7.     New Community Hall update

Tom Gilchrist updated the Council with a progress report concerning completion of the CHCH. 

Hall bookings are healthy – looks as if the hall will financially break even with the PC grant for the financial year.
There is a small ‘snagging items’ list. The remaining issues being a replacement Wi-Fi controller for AC/Heating, delivery is awaited and replacement yellow car park signage. 
There are outstanding Building Control items which will be resolved shortly, including details of surface water drainage and confirmation of the energy performance calculations. When Building Control issue their certificate a legal transfer of the old Village Hall to the contractor and the new community hall to CVPC can take place and simultaneously a 76-year lease will be put in place giving the Trustees responsibility got the on-going management and running of the new hall.
8. Elections 2024 

Nomination forms were received from current Councillors and others and will be delivered to Dorset Council by the Clerk. 

9. Berkeley’s Field management update

The Clerk confirmed that in accordance with the constitution responsibility for insuring this land rests with the Berkeley’s Field Management Committee; the clerk also confirmed that Holnest ring fenced funds, which total £ 2,263, can be used for Berkeley’s Field purposes. Cllr Jesty confirmed that the annual meeting of the committee would be held on 9th May with the Holnest Annual Parish meeting

10. Speed Indicator Device rotation arrangements. 

A resident queried the current rotation programme as disproportionally keeping the SID south of the village and suggested that an additional post could be located near Wildewood Rise. The resident also noted that following correspondence with Dorset Highways, it had been suggested that the slowing yellow lines be considered although any request for these should originate from the Parish Council. 

SID team volunteer Fred Kendall explained justification for the current SID rotation programme which serves three locations, with the greatest risk of non-compliance arising from south of the village and the transition from 40 mph to 30 mph.  The Chairman noted that excess speed is an issue throughout the village including along Dykes Head Road near the school. 

It was noted that Dorset Councils Speed Indicator Team have suggested that d that obtaining an additional SID may solve this problem, with one unit based south of the village and one to the north. The Chairman advised that the SID Team would be requested to re-assess village locations and advise further and if a further speed survey was required this would be considered. The questions of yellow lines, improved signage and village gates would be referred to Community Highways Officer for evaluation. It was agreed to revisit the subject at the May 2024 meeting.

11. Finances

I. Financial Report – The Clerk reported that the PC finances are generally in a good position, with a bank balance of circa £18k although settlement of the insurance claim concerning the telephone box is awaited. 

II. Retrospective Payments approval:
		
	Date 
	Supplier
	Reason 
	 Amount   

	22/01/2024
	David Green
	Expenses
	 £          11.25 

	22/01/2024
	Nigel Williams 
	Noticeboard reimbursement
	 £        419.88 

	24/01/2024
	Tom Gilchrist
	CVCH reimbursement
	 £          29.65 

	25/01/2024
	Ray Foreman
	Web domain renewal
	 £          28.78 

	29/01/2024
	David Green
	January 2024 pay
	 £        280.00 

	23/02/2024
	X2 Connect Limited
	New tel box balance
	 £     4,352.00 

	27/02/2024
	Tony Kimber
	Laptop for CVCH
	 £        436.00 

	28/02/2024
	David Green
	February 2024 pay
	 £        280.00 

	04/03/2024
	Cam Vale Community Hall
	Hall Hire
	 £          54.00 



III. New payments approval - Clerks expenses £ 27.31. Approval for Items II and III proposed NW, 2nd RF
IV. Grant applications:
Cam Vale Community Hall – Annual of £1,000 in accordance with agreement. Approved – proposed NW, 2nd SC
Cam Vale Community Hall – defibrillator grant of £375, being 50% of the heavily subsidised cost negotiated by the Hall. The Chairman noted that the defibrillator is of benefit to all in this part of the village. Approved  - proposed RF 2nd JD

12. Planning matters

12.1 Applications update 

An updated register of applications had been circulated to the Council. 

12.2 New applications to consider:

None 

12.3 Planning issues

Planning application WD/D/18/002213 – Tall Trees Barn

Assurance had been sought from Dorset Council that all development at this site is in accordance with published planning applications. Dorset Council have advised that they will only review an application if an issue is highlighted. It was agreed that no further action should be taken at this stage but any applications relating to this site would be given close scrutiny. 

13. Correspondence 
      Correspondence received as noted below had been circulated to Councillors: 
	
	Date
	From 
	Subject/Topic

	24/01/2024
	Dorset Highways
	TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF WHITE HOUSE LANE, HOLNEST

	30/01/2024
	Planning enforcement, Dorset Council
	RE: P/PABA/2021/01384 - Planning application compliance query- Tall Trees Stud Farm

	30/01/2024
	Democratic Services, Dorset Council
	Information about standing as a local councillor for Dorset Council in 2024

	01/02/2024
	DAPTC
	Election 2024 Resources - Dorset Council Area

	01/02/2024
	PCSO Mark Jones
	Monthly Parish Council Crime Report

	06/02/2024
	Dorset Highways
	TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF BROKE LANE, BISHOPS DOWN

	06/02/2024
	Climate and Ecological Emergency Support 
	Notes from January C&EE meeting

	08/02/2024
	DAPTC
	Training at a Glance

	08/02/2024
	DAPTC
	DAPTC Councillors' Networking Event 7 March

	08/02/2024
	DAPTC
	Dorset Local Transport Plan 4 Consultation

	21/02/2024
	DAPTC
	Recognition for long serving councillors stepping down in May

	05/03/2024
	Jean Wadsworth
	Re: A352 Highway in Longburton

	05/03/2024
	DAPTC
	New Release from Dorset Council - Local Plan

	06/03/2024
	Dorset Deserves Better
	Open Letter to Spencer Flower about Dorset Local Plan 06-03-24

	06/03/2024
	SID Team
	RE: SID rotation Longburton

	11/03/2024
	Dorset Council
	Notices of Election - Dorset Council and Town and Parish Councils within the Dorset Council area 

	12/03/2024
	Roland Skeats, Dorset Council
	RE: A352 Highway in Longburton



Items related to speeding and roads issues noted as above. 

14.  Matters for the next meeting:
· Combined Annual Parish Meeting, Annual Meeting of the Parish Council and Parish Council meeting
· SID location review & next actions
· Highways issues update

15.   Date of Next meeting. Thursday 23rd May 2024 at the New Community Hall, Longburton. 

       There being no further business the meeting ended at 8.10 p.m.
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